STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING
September 15, 2012
The Annual meeting of the Stagecoach Townhouse Association (STA.) was called to order by Josie Tolan  at 9:00A.M. at the South Routt Community Center in Oak Creek.

ROLL CALL
Josie Tolan, President, welcomed and thanked  all owners for attending the meeting.   Ten  (10) owners were present by proxy and Twelve (12) owners were present in person.   
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of annual meeting 2011 had been mailed to the owners prior to the meeting.    

· Motion:   Bill Kamm moved to approve minutes as written.  Dwight Bruellman 2nd.  All in favor. 
PRESIDENTS REPORT

 Josie Tolan introduced herself, the board and management. 

Points made:

· Sue & Hans Hochreiter of Double H Mgmt and Jeff Erickson, Maint Mgr are directed by the board to perform the duties of the association. Any emergencies report to Jeff and Double H.  Management.  All calls and e-mails will be returned no later than 24 hrs. Double H -they are business managers and perform many tasks but are not property managers.  The 6 owners of each building are responsible for their capital improvements to the building and each own 1/6th of their “g” lot. Call Double H if you do not know where your “g” lot is located.  
· Lawn watering-building/owner responsibility

· Owners with tenants please give names to Double H and hand out Rules and Regulations. They can be accessed on  our website  www.stahoa.com
· Dogs-this is a huge issue at STA. R & R state only owners can have dogs. Although most people don’t mind dogs if the owner keeps them in control it has become a contentious issue.  There have been 2 instances of tenants with dogs.  Dogs had to be removed from the property.  This takes a lot of time with management working with owners to get their tenants to comply with the rule.  Fines were placed by Board.
· Projects completed this year:
· Addresses 
· New Message boards
· Dumpster-pedestrian entrance
· Storage lot cleaned up and renumbered 
· New flowers planted at gazebo-perennial drought tolerant, weed barrier-hoa has agreement with bldg 2 for their soaker to be placed at flowers periodically.
· Snow removal walkways-keep clean contract
· Snow removal parking lots-berms removed early after county plows. Contractor will return later for clean out of lots.
· Curb stops-15 will be replaced-5yr for 3 yrs.  Approx cost $10,000.
· Sewer-Bldgs. 2 & 3 problem. Bldg. 2 replaced old sewer lines.  Bldg. 3-will snake once a yr.  
· Stairs-bldg. 11 stained/repaired; bldg. 7 new; bldg. 6 removed old stairs on east side of bldg.
· Fire mitigation-clearing out brush.  Slash pile at storage lot-may get a burn permit from Oak Creek Fire
· Josie reminded all members that we are a community.  She hopes that all can be respectable to each other and give a friendly smile. 

MANAGER’S REPORT
BUSINESS MANAGER
Hans reported:

· 18 years ago Double H was hired for accounting only.  Since then the boards have added many more duties to be performed.
· Survey-all comments are needed and acknowledged.  Members were thanked for the high rating we received 

· Josie is a hands on President and has walked the property several times with Sue

· Owners with tenants please let our office know who your tenants are

· STA responsibility-utilities and common sidewalks are maintained by the Association. For metered utilities we are responsible up to the meter.  If not metered we cover up to the floor joists.

· Sewer lines-we maintain-one break can cost $6,000 to $8,000.  Assoc must have cash reserves for emergencies.  If you have an empty unit sewer lines must be flushed.

· Crawl spaces -association must have ingress/egress in order to maintain water lines.
· Please always let the association know what you want to see change

· Board members-
· President-Josie Tolan, Sue appreciated Josie’s time and accessibility to her

· Treasurer-Becky Sharp receives monthly financial statements and accounts receivable and has been great to work with.

· Nicholas Houck-Very instrumental in using a new web site that includes accounting 
· Beth Capra, VP-a very good analytical mind
· Dave Lindahl- served 6 years on the board.  He helped the board evaluate contractors as he is a contractor in Steamboat specializing in remodeling.
· Owners – we need new members for the board.  We can’t help if we don’t hear from you.

· Maintenance-Hans thanked Jeff & Erin Erickson for all of their hard work to the association.

· Foreclosures-we currently have 2 units in foreclosure.  We have not had any write for dues this year.  The usual amount due at foreclosures is about $3,000

· Hans thanked the members for keeping Double H as their business managers.  We love working for STA

MAINTENANCE MANAGER
Jeff reported:
 
· He appreciated all of Josie’s help with getting projects completed as she reported.

·  He has a full time job at Morrison Creek Water District. 
· He is available for emergencies-typically frozen pipes for an owner or the association 

BUILDIUM WEB SITE
Nicholas reported:
· He has worked with this website as President of his HOA in Denver.  In addition to general information of the association  this website would provide owners direct access to their account. The board is still evaluating this on a trail basis.
BUDGET

Becky/Hans presented:

· Budget Verses actual-3 contracts are under-

· Insurance (no increase to us)
· snow removal parking lots (little snowfall)

· lawn maintenance  ( recycling was removed last year)

· Proposed Operating Budget-reserve increase-Board felt more cash reserves are needed in the event of an emergency.  
· Curb stops-replacing 15 over 3 years. 
· Recycling- some members want to get back.  Hans reported that SPOA wants to get common recycling dumpster for all of Stagecoach.
· Motion: Theresa Hackett moved to approve Budget. Josie 2nd.  All approve.
Financial Statement

· Hans presented the financials for 9 months as of July 31, 2012. Copies can be obtained through Double H Mgmt. 
Annual Minutes 2011
· Motion:  Dave Hackett moved to approve as written.  Josie 2nd.  All approve.

Open Forum
·  Discussion of tenants with dogs-revise rule?
· Newsletter –for all members Fall/winter

· Architectural Guidelines-revised

· Dumpster walk thru gate-excellent
· Dwight Bruellman asked if specifications were given to snow removal contractors for bids-yes!
Board of Directors Elections

· three positions available

· 1-2 yr. ending 2014 Nicholas Houck
· 1-3 yr. ending 2015 Frank Haughton
· 1-3 yr ending 2015 Theresa Hackett
It was unanimous from the owners that these three owners would fulfill the positions.

Meeting adjourned 11:15am.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Double H Mgmt

